## SOUTHEASTERN **CAMPUS BULLETIN**



OFFICE OF STUDENT AFFAIRS

May 4-8, 1981

VIII, 31

Monday, May 4

7:30 p.m.

8:00 p.m.

Faculty Wives Club. Stealey Hall.

Graduate recital. Mike McKeown, tenor. Lin Bratcher, piano. Binkley Chapel.

SOUTHEASTERN BAPTIST

MAY 12 1901

Tuesday, May 5

10:00 a.m.

3:00-5:00 p.m.

8:00 p.m.

Chapel: President W. Randall Lolley.

Yard Sale for World Hunger. Bring donated items to Woman's Dorm through May 4. Sale will be behind Women's Dorm.

Spring concert: Mendelsohn's Elijah, with orchestra and Seminary Choir directed by Dr. Ben Johnson. Binkley Chapel.

Wednesday, May 6

No scheduled activities

Thursday, May 7

7:00 p.m.

Intramural sports banquet. Cafeteria. See

notice concerning tickets.

Friday, May 8

10:00-10:50 a.m.

Gymboree. Child Care demonstration. Gore

Gym. See notice.

10:00 a.m.

S.C. Club meeting. New officers for 1981-82 will be elected. All South Carolinians are invited. Mackie Hall Snack Shop patio.

Student Council meeting. Cafeteria (small dining room).

NOTICES:

10:00 a.m.

CAPS, GOWNS, HOODS:

The caps, gowns and hoods for graduating seniors will be available in the Mackie Hall conference room second floor, Tuesday, May 5-Friday, May 8 between 9:00 a.m.12 noon. Check with the Business Office for further information.

SEMINARY ACCOUNTS:

Balances on the accounts of all students must be paid on or before Friday, May 15. (This includes rent, infirmary charges, library fines, etc.). Graduating seniors will not be allowed to pick up caps, gowns or diplomas unless these fees are paid. See the Business Office if you have questions or to make payments.

GYMBOREE:

The annual Child Care Center Gymboree will be held Friday, May 8 from 10:00-10:50 a.m. in the gym. The seminary family is invited to see this demonstration of activities presented by the children.

(OVER)

**VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:** 

Volunteers are needed to assist Plant Services in preparing the stadium for the seminary

graduation exercises on May 16. Work will begin this week, primarily in the afternoon. Seniors and others who can donate a few hours should contact Jim Johnson or the Student Affairs office.

LAI FAMILY:

Two additional members of the Lai family will

soon be joining their Wake Forest relatives. Several new items are being sought in addition to some previous needs. Furniture items, and especially a sofa bed, clothes dryer and cash donations to assist with dental bills are needed. Contact the Student Affairs office if you can help.

SPRING CONCERT:

The Seminary Choir, with orchestra will present Elijah, by Felix Mendelssohn on Tuesday, May

5 at 8 p.m. in Binkley Chapel.

The role of the prophet Elijah will be sung

by two baritones, Robert Sparks and Robert Tilley. Other soloists include David Cook, Dan Arnold, Gerald Robinson, Diane Gurney, Carol Hill and Paul Charlton. The seminary community is invited.

STUDY BREAK COMING UP: On Monday night, May 11 from 8-9:30 p.m. in Mackie Hall, the Student Council will be sponsoring a study break. Watch for details in posters on campus.

CAMPUS MAIL NOTES:

(1) Students who will be returning in the summer or fall and who wish to keep their

same box number must pay their mailbox rent in advance by May 29. Boxes which are not rented by this date will be assigned to other students. (2) If you wish to have mail forwarded either temporarily or permanently, please fill out a change of address card in the Soda Shop before you leave campus.

CAMPUS MINISTER TO SEMINARY YOUTH:

Resumes are now being accepted for the position of Campus Minister to Seminary Youth. Resumes will be received through Friday, May 8 in the

Student Affairs office. Job descriptions and other information are available in the Student Affairs office.

FACULTY COMMITTEE REPS AND ENQUIRY RESUMES:

(1) The Student Council is now accepting resumes for student members of the following faculty committees: Academic Policy and

Procedure; Chapel; Convocations, Lectures and Missionary Days; Graduation and Commencement; Student Discipline; and Library. Check your student handbook for details. Resumes should be presented as soon as possible including your choice of committee. Forms are available in the Vice President's box or Woody Catoe's office on the second floor of Mackie Hall.
Return completed resumes to the Student Council President's office by May 7.

(2) Applications for editor of the student newspaper, The Enquiry may be obtained in the Vice President's box or from Woody Catoe's office in Mackie Hall. Return completed resumes to the Student Council President's office by May 5.

SPORTS BANQUET:

Tickets for the annual Sports Banquet to be held Thursday, May 7 at 7:00 p.m. in the cafeteria can be purchased at the Student Affairs office. The cost is \$2.50 per person and tickets must be purchased by May 5.

REGISTRATION NOTES: (1) Registration for the first term of summer school can be accomplished May 1-13. Pay fees at the Business Office and secure class cards from the Registrar. Students finalizing registration at this time will not need to appear at the scheduled registration on June 15. (2) Pre-registration for the fall, 1981 can be accomplished according to the schedule posted on campus bulletin boards.

W-F SUMMER
RECREATION:
Seminary Youth (boys) age 6-11 are invited to play Little League Baseball. The first game is May 11 and sign ups are taking place now. Coaches are needed for 8-9 year old T-Ball teams and umpires are needed for all leagues. For information or to sign up, call the Recreation Department at 556-2024.

Material for the Campus Bulletin must reach the Student Affairs office by 12 noon on Wednesday.